GMB MINUTES OF MEETING Z60 BRANCH October 2016  

Present: Matt Buckley, Debbie Armiger, Nick Armiger, Dawn Roberts, Jamie Sheridan, Andy Sroga, Dave Sroga, Elaine Taylor, Sheila Stamp, Denis Way, Lauren Way, Dawn Lovatt
Apologies:   Bob Walker, Chris Hann, Pamela Cranswick, Wendy Corbett, Paul Raymond, Robert Redford 
Minutes of the last meeting: 
Minutes from meeting read out and circulated.
A discussion took place within the branch about the quitting of Derek as branch secretary, and how it had come about. It was explained how and why his position had been filled on a temporary basis so the branch could continue, along with Dawn Roberts moving to president to assist Matt Buckley. 
Signed as a true account      .............yes.............
Matters Arising:
Bus info passed out on Facebook.
Retired members of the branch list.
Correspondence: 
Read out to branch: 
Equality Conference 26 October 2016 (dated August and May)
TUC employment rights in different languages
Asbestos awareness exhibition 
Show Racism the red card (Fundraising Guide)
Letter from Branch to Andy Worth
Three vacancies within the GMB
Savings account GMB Credit Union
Young members Summit 12/13 November
Equality forum newsletter
Link to CJEU ruling on fixed term contracts
Engage debit Card
Care 4 Calais 
Branch Account:
Expenses: Children's Xmas party venue/Stationary/Lincoln pride
Bank Statement: Not available
Cash payers at tonight's meeting. (3) 
XMAS PARTY
Venue is booked Washinborough Community Centre 3 December 1-4
Are we having a small charge to go towards expenses ? After much discussion it was agreed that there would be no charge for members children but a raffle would be done on the day to raise funds for future events and campaigns.
Looking at various bits of fun on the day, Face painting/Whack a rat/Music/Raffle prizes/Buffet agreed spend £200 /Games/ We are looking at catering for 60 children
Dawn Lovatt has agreed to contact Santa
RETIRED MEMBERS XMAS DINNER
It was reported by David Castledine that the branch received in total for last year £36 paid into the branch account from the benevolent fund. The raffle tickets cost the branch £72 last month. It was talked about at length and the consensus was, that due to the ticket price having been increased for the first time in several years the branch would continue to make up the shortfall. But further dialogue within the branch would be had in the new year. (February/March) 
Venue Change.
There was talk on finding a new venue for meetings that would not cost the branch anything. It was said the desired place was uphill location due to those that attend and further investigation was on going.
Branch News Booklet.
Jamie Sheridan shared his work so far and asked for the joining form to be sent to him again in adobe. Then it shall be produced at Pelican Trust.
Reps.
The President asked if she could forward a copy of the booklet to shop stewards with a list of dates for future meetings, so they can report back to their members in their workplace.
Branch Diaries.
The secretary informed the branch that the deadline (August) had been missed, but he was working with region to secure as many as possible for members.
Branch Development Plan.
The branch worked through the development plan for submitting to region. They  agreed to concentrate and add to the list of target workplaces with the Hospitals and Asda being main target for branch growth. 
 
WORKPLACE REPORTS
LPFT
New members gained by Dawn Lovatt and Nick Armiger
Recruitment drive for more reps commenced GMB to have stalls at all corporate meetings. Working closely with Tony Kavanagh. 
Attended JCNC following topics on agenda Band 2 having to work outside their contract due to shortage of staff. The increased and unacceptable aggressive attacks on Brant Ward Staff. Arrangements for flu jab. CCTV policy and finally the review of the shift transformation over a year late. Director of Nursing has instructed a deeper review for older adult’s inpatient wards as there are signs that the new shift have effective both staff and patient wellbeing. 
Attended Lincoln Pride good day had by all
Brant ward now in special measures with Dawn P responsible for staff including Housekeepers following complaints of miss management from Housekeeping Supervisor. Concerns have been expressed that management appear to be a little heavy handed with staff as several staff members are now under formal. informal investigation. And many more suspended. 
Member one
Contacted by member to attend return to work interview with HR and Management on 3rd October. Supervision notes requested. Attended meeting and returned to work with support
Member two
Final written warning to follow can except without disciplinary hearing Email sent requesting CCTV evidence not enclosed in disciplinary folder. CCTV footage not available due to staff copying the wrong information. Is going to appeal disciplinary sanctions. 
Member three
 Police now involved with alleged assault on patient sort advice from colleges and Colin Not allowed to attend when police questioned her but can still offer support if needed. The Trust will now step back until the police investigation is over.
Member four
Incident reported to the police LPFT investigation will stop until the police have finished their investigation. Still able to support member 
Member five
Meeting arranged to discuss report as some discrepancies to attend with member. Meeting arranged for the 7th October
Member six
Meeting on the 12th October regarding flexi hours
Member seven /eight
Supported member contact Union line re housing situation
Member 9
Attended sickness review suggested solution for change of workplace in order for member to return to work. Suggestion accepted. Member now moved.
Attended grievance hearing  ((member complained)) awaiting outcome.
Member 10
Previous GMB member who has now re-joined.
Asked to represent as currently being subjected to an informal investigation.
Member 11
Expressed concern over issue of bank shifts being offered at a higher rate for certain areas only. Brought to attention of JCNC.
Advice given to trust not to do again. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Standardisation report – incorrect information collating report in reply.
Member 12
Ongoing issue with time owing has been agreed and payout made.
ULH 
Pamela retiring looking for an active rep at ULH
Feel it would be nice to be represented by Colin at meetings and not just myself feels we could be losing members to unite due to their representation at these meetings.
Ongoing talk with housekeepers.
BIFRANGI
No report given.
WYMAN GORDON
Ongoing work putting together a well being policy with management. 13 initiatives out of 16 have been accepted and will be adopted by management.(further details to follow)
Shift pattern unchanged in heat treatment new employee being sought just working 12 hours sat/sun and a banked hours system in the week.
New shift pattern being in forced with 90 day notice in plant shop, has not gone down well (Days/Nights/Afternoon's). One member who has been put on nights has gone to his doctor and is awaiting a letter from them. His letter was received and it has changed all of the shifts again, that is actually more palatable to the individual and other workers in plant shop.
Had a site visit from HSE regards forklift trucks and walkways for pedestrians. 
Awaiting info from David Castledine regards works pension and opting out of SERPS with no consultation.
Helped Paul\Chris (Bifrangi) with wages pay claim letter.
CITY COUNCIL.
Colin/Jamie awaiting talks with a new director concerning Christmas grievance that was reject by the workforce.
Council have been very positive to the dying to work campaign and are looking at rolling something out.
Branch Sec Report:
Sourcing a venue for children's Xmas party.
Sourcing venue for next year's branch meeting that is free.
Meetings with Dawn and David to discuss branch accounts completing audit 2016.2
Meeting with Colin regards branch.
Spoke with Ian Crabbe from Liverpool Victoria passing on advert to Jamie for branch magazine.
Making a game and flyers for Lincoln Pride. (big thanks to Denis)
Sending out invitations to various events
Attended Nottingham for rep training review with Craig Stewart.
Attended Lincoln Pride where we gained three members.
Made new mileage claim form for branch for traceability and transparency.
Had new branch card account opened for expenses. (limit of £500) transaction statements to be provided on expenditure.
Branch Young Members:
No report due to work commitments
New members/leavers for the month in Z60 branch: 
Members in the branch is 1222  
BRANCH WEBSITE: 
Number of hits on branch website:
8
Longest time spent on website.
2 minutes 
Target workplace's within branch: 
Age uk, Poundworld, Redwood primary school, Clancy Docwra, NHS
Audit Business :
Accounts have been updated and signed for 2016.2 
2016.3 audit requires completing and signing at end of November but am still awaiting branch banking info
AOB
Branch Xmas meal proposing 16 December at Nosey Parker includes a tribute singer. They have offered 10% discount  (15 places booked for the event)
Questions /Answers:
Q1. Can you tell me the qualifying for claiming sickness benefit  
A1. You must have been a full paying member for a year, provide copies of doctors notes and sickness pay must had expired from work.   
REQUIRING  ATTENTION BEFORE NEXT MEETING  
Branch development plan requires updating and sending off
Bank account paperwork
Audit
Nosey Parkers has been booked
Diary's for Branch 
Meeting closed 2030






 
